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Purpose of the project: 
 
This project involved the research, writing, translation and distribution of 
12 issues of the ‘Access to Asian Foods‘ newsletter over two years.   
 
The newsletter plays a key part in maintaining communication and 
collaboration with Asian Foods industry participants. It circulates to over 
1200 subscribers and keeps growers, food processing businesses, 
wholesalers, retailers, exporters, researchers etc. informed of industry 
developments. The newsletter plays a vital role in facilitating the 
communication of pertinent research findings (from HAL, RIRDC and state 
government projects) to the people and companies that can drive change 
in the industry. RIRDC sees the newsletter as an important mechanism for 
adoption of R&D outcomes from the latest market and scientific research. 
 

• This project was jointly funded by Horticulture Australia Limited (HAL) and 
the Rural Industries Research and Development Corporation (RIRDC). 
 

• This Final Report (and 12th issue of newsletter out of 12), published June 
2011  

 
 
Any recommendations contained in this publication do not necessarily 
represent current HAL policy.  No person should act on the basis of the 
contents of this publication, whether as to matters of fact or opinion or 
other content, without first obtaining specific, independent professional 
advice in respect of the matters set out in this publication. 
 

 



Summary 
• This project was jointly funded by Horticulture Australia Limited (HAL) 

and the Rural Industries Research and Development Corporation 
(RIRDC). 

• The project involved the research, writing, translation and distribution 
of 12 issues of the ‘Access to Asian Foods‘ newsletter over two years.   

 
• The newsletter plays a key part in maintaining communication and 

collaboration with Asian Foods industry participants.  
 

• It circulates to over 1200 subscribers and keeps growers, food 
processing businesses, wholesalers, retailers, exporters, researchers etc 
informed of industry developments.  

 
• The newsletter plays a vital role in facilitating the communication of 

pertinent research findings (from HAL, RIRDC and state government 
projects) to the people and companies that can drive change in the 
industry. The newsletter is an important mechanism for adoption of 
R&D outcomes from the latest market and scientific research. 
 

 
Method and activities 

The following are the cover-pages of the twelve newsletters produced under this 
collaborative project: 



 

 
 
 



 
Evaluation  
The following is a copy of the RIRDC revaluation of this project: 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
Implications  
Industry feedback is that the Asian Foods Newsletter is very useful to Asian Foods 
industry participants, particularly those that come from a background where their main 
language was not English. We are told that the Chinese, Vietnamese and Cambodian 
translations are appreciated in the industry. 
 
A special issue that involved the publication of a table of registered and permitted 
chemical uses applicable to the Asian Vegetables industry was particularly well received 
and has been observed pinned up as a reference in the sheds of many industry 
participants. 
  
Recommendations 
As a result of the project outcomes and implications detailed above, it is recommended 
that the current publication of the newsletter continue. RIRDC would appreciate the 



continuing involvement and co-investment of HAL in this pursuit. A future newsletter is 
likely to be expanded to include African Foods. 
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